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January 23, 2024 
 
 
 
Audra Beauvais 
Superintendent 
RSU 60 
100 Noble Way 
North Berwick, ME 03906 
 
Dear Superintendent Beauvais:  

 
The RSU 60 Nutrition Program was reviewed per Federal Regulation 7CFR 210.18 and Maine 
Department of Education Child Nutrition policies and procedures. On December 19, 2023 Kate 
Fayle reviewed Hanson School and Noble High School. An exit conference with you and Abbey 
Hubbell occurred on December 20, 2023. The SY 2024 School Nutrition Program Administrative 
Review has been completed. There were no findings.   

 
This is to notify you that this is the final action and the Administrative Review is now closed.  
Should you have any questions, please contact Kate Fayle at 592-4198 or email 
kaitlin.fayle@maine.gov . 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jane McLucas 
Child Nutrition Director 
 
JM/KF/pn 
 

 

mailto:kaitlin.fayle@maine.gov
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RSU 60/MSAD 60 (913)   
100 Noble Way 
North Berwick, ME  03906 
 
 
No. of Sites / Reviewed: 7 / 2 
Month of Review: November 2023 

Food Service Contact 
Mrs. Abbey Hubbell 
School Nutrition Director 
(207) 676-2234 
 

Executive Contact 
Mrs. Audra Beauvais 
Superintendent 
(207) 676-2234 

 

Commendations 

  * 
 

The National School Lunch Program at RSU 60 is running well. There were no findings during this review. Meal service was 
observed at Noble High School and Hanson Elementary School where food service operations ran smoothly, and staff were 
well trained in program requirements. Abbey Hubbell, Food Service Director for RSU 60 has done a great job keeping up with 
program changes and adhering to the USDA program guidelines. It has been a pleasure to review this program. 
 

   

No Findings during Review.  
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Hanson School (2062)   
100 Noble Way 
North Berwick, ME  03906 
 
 
Month of Review: November 2023 
Date of Onsite Review: December 19, 2023 

Food Service Contact 
  
 
 
 

 

 

No Findings during Site 2062 Review 
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Noble High School (920)   
100 Noble Way 
North Berwick, ME  03906 
 
 
Month of Review: November 2023 
Date of Onsite Review: December 19, 2023 

Food Service Contact 
  
 
 
 

 

 

No Findings during Site 920 Review 
  

  

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
  

   
 

 

 


